

ALBERTA ENVIRONMENT AND PARKS

AUG 1 0 2018

Office of the Minister Minister Responsible for the Climate Change Office MLA, Lethbridge-West



His Worship William (Bill) Robertson, Mayor Town of Okotoks PO Box 20 Okotoks AB T1S 1K1 communications@okotoks.ca

Dear Mayor William (Bill) Robertson:

I would like to provide an update on the status of the Alberta Community Resilience Program (ACRP).

The Government of Alberta is pleased to continue to support our local government partners with more than \$33 million in Alberta Community Resilience Program (ACRP) grants. This funding enables communities to move forward with their highest priority, municipal-level flood resiliency projects.

I understand work on dozens of high priority projects has already begun and a program officer has been in contact with you to review and finalize details of your grant agreement.

Thank you for your ongoing leadership in mitigation planning and projects in your community. Your dedication is appreciated as we enhance or enable the protection of critical infrastructure from flooding and drought events. These projects will ensure our communities and the people that love them are safe for years to come.

Sincerely,

Shannon Phillips

Minister